NEWSLETTER



Newsletter July 2025



A huge thank you to everyone who has supported our Summer Fayre.

It is always a pleasure to see so many friendly faces.

The children did a super job of designing and making things to sell and it was a pleasure to have a local business and other new faces contributing to our fayre.

Congratulations to the raffle winners:

George in Reception, Jayden in Reception, Millie in Reception, Michael in Y1, Delilah in Y1, Freya in Y1, Lexie in Y2, Bentley in Y3, Percy in Y4, Mylo in Y5, Logan in Y5, Freya in Y6 and Mr Brewer.

Our name the teddy winner was Aaliyah in Y5 and the sweet jar winner was Daisy in Reception.

Thank you to everyone for your donations and support which we always appreciate.

INSET Days

Thank you for all the positive comments we have received regarding our change of INSET days. We really appreciate your kind words.

We will be closed for INSET on:

Monday 18th May 2026 Tuesday 19th May 2026 Wednesday 20th May 2026 Thursday 21st May 2026 Friday 22nd May 2026

School will open for the new school year on Monday 1st September 2025 at 8.45am as usual with gates opening at 8.35am.

New Classes

From September, our classes are as follows:

Reception Class Donaldson – Miss Raynor, Mrs Charlesworth, Mrs Roberts. Mrs Riordan will join the class later in the year following

Y1 Class Potter - Mrs Matterson, Mrs Marshall, Miss Bretton

Y2 Class Armitage – Mr Morris, Miss Bretton

Y3 Class Dahl - Mr Barker, Mrs Arnold

maternity leave.

Y4 Class White - Mr Gray, Mrs Arnold

Y5 Class Tolkien – Mr Willetts, Mrs Martindale

Y6 Class Dickens - Mrs Waterhouse, Mrs Martindale

Award Winners

We held a lovely awards ceremony at school on Tuesday morning this week, when our Year 6 pupils received their records of achievement packs and gifts. We are very proud of them all.

This year, we presented awards for outstanding girl and boy in each class. These were selected by class teachers who made these very difficult decisions.

We presented awards to Class Dojo winners for earning the most Dojo points all year.



We were thrilled to award a Sports Personality trophy this year and this was selected by Mr Gray our sports leader. The trophy was for showing excellent teamwork and leadership skills in PE and sporting events throughout the year.

Our house points have been counted and very well done to everyone in St Paul's this year. St Mary's came a close second, winning sports day for the younger children. However, St Paul's pipped them to the post. We celebrated with a movie and popcorn earlier in the week.

Well done to all children who managed to come to school at least 96% of the time and congratulations also go to the children who came to school every single day all year, achieving 100% attendance.

Finally, we would like to thank our fantastic Head Boy and Head Girl, Tommy and Harriet for being excellent ambassadors over the year – you have done an amazing job and we are sure you will go on to shine in your new schools just as much.

All staff have voted to elect a brand new Head Boy and Head Girl and we are proud to announce that Harrison M and Maddie C are our new Head Boy and Head Girl. Congratulations and well done to you both – we know you will be excellent leaders and role models and we can't wait to see you represent our school

A very big well done to all our children who received awards this year.

School Trips

A great big thank you to all our parents and carers who have accompanied us on school trips throughout the year.

The children have had a wonderful time and particularly enjoyed the whole school attendance reward to Cleethorpes. We have received many amazing comments regarding the children. They were a credit to the school.

They have certainly made us all very proud

Dates for your diary	
Friday 18 st July 2025	School closes for summer at <u>1pm</u>
Monday 1 st September 2025	8.35am School gates reopen for Autumn Term. Registration at 8.45am.
Friday 24 th October 2025	School closes for half term holidays
Monday 3 rd November 2024	8.35am School gates reopen for Autumn Term. Registration at 8.45am.

Breakfast Club and After School Clubs



Our Breakfast Club will continue to run from 8am free of charge to all families. Please contact the office if you would like a place for your child.

After school clubs will be arranged in the autumn term and we will confirm details early September.

End of Year Outcomes



This has been another good year for us in terms of outcomes.

The children and staff have worked extremely hard once again to secure very strong end of year test and teacher assessment results.

As we know, test results aren't everything, but when everyone has worked so hard, it is wonderful to see them getting the results they deserve.

A massive well done to our amazing children and staff for their great effort.

Good luck

Good luck to our lovely Mrs Riordan as she begins her maternity leave. We will miss her very much and cannot wait for her to return to her Brierley family.

Mrs Roberts will join us in our Reception class for this period.

CLASS COFE COPE

Year 6 Leavers' Party

Thank you so much to our Year 6 parents who went above and beyond to fundraise and make the Year 6 end of year leavers' party such a success.

Thanks to you all, the children had a fantastic experience that will remain in their memories forever.

year 6

Good Luck Year 6

Goodbye to our wonderful Year 6.

We will miss them as they move on to secondary school and we wish them every bit of luck and happiness on their journey.

We are so proud of them and what they have achieved. Well done Year 6!

<u>Uniform</u>

When it is your child's PE day, they may come to school wearing their PE kit.

These kits must not be football replica or other branded sports kits – they must comply with school PE uniform. By doing this, we will free up the time it takes for children to get changed, giving them more time for taking part in sports.

We hold a number of spare kits in school, so if your child forgets theirs, they will still be expected to take part in PE lessons, wearing the spare kits we can provide.

On all other days your child must come to school in full school uniform, including black school shoes.

Uniform is as follows:

Bous Uniform

Red school sweatshirt

White shirt or white polo shirt

Dark/Mid Grey trousers or shorts

Black shoes or sandals (trainers are NOT allowed to be worn in school) Boots worn in winter will be accepted, but preferably if they can be changed for plimsolls indoors.

White, grey or black socks

Girls Uniform

Red school sweat shirt or cardigan

White blouse or white polo shirt

Dark/Mid Grey skirt, pinafore or trousers

Red and white gingham dress

Black shoes or sandals (trainers are NOT allowed to be worn in school) Boots worn in winter will be accepted, but preferably if they can be changed for plimsolls indoors

White, grey or black socks or tights

Jewellery

Children may wear small stud ear rings - (no hoops or dangling ear rings)

Earrings can not be taped over so must be removed for sporting activities

A classic watch may be worn (no smart watches)

No other jewellery is permitted without the approval of the head teacher

P.E. Kit

Black shorts

White T-shirt

Tracksuit and trainers (if outdoors)

Swimming Kit

Dark one-piece swimsuit for girls

Swimming trunks (not shorts) for boys

Towel

Swimming cap if desired

All jewellery must be removed for PE lessons



From all of us, we hope you have a lovely holiday.

Thank you so much for all your support this year and see you in September.